
Summer 2025 Newsletter

Partner Updates
Stories, information & opportunities from your partners in South Dakota

Grassland Conservation

Any SDGI partner is encouraged to submit an article for our quarterly partner update.
If you’d like to share information about your organization, projects you’ve been

working on, or upcoming events, please email your article and pictures
to Laura.Grass@sdconservation.net by August 19th for the Summer 2025 newsletter

Look for information specific to the SD Grasslands Initiative following the
Partner Updates section (jump to section)

There are events happening all around the state this summer! Check them out at the
bottom of the newsletter (jump to events)

National Wild Turkey Federation

The National Wild Turkey Federation recently awarded funding for their Waterways
for Wildlife (W4W) Initiative for 2025. The W4W initiative is a 10-state, landscape
scale initiative that focuses on the importance of riparian habitat and its inherent
value to wildlife and people. Projects funded in 2025 include acquisitions, beaver
dam analogs (BDAs), invasive species removal, grazing infrastructure improvements
and more. In total, 11 projects across six states were funded that will conserve/
enhance 937 riparian acres and 37.9 stream miles. 

The South Dakota NWTF Hunting Heritage Super Fund RFP is currently open and
will be accepting funding applications until Friday, June 27th, 2025. Eligible projects
include conservation work, education/outreach, research, etc.  If you have any
questions on eligibility or other questions regarding these funding opportunities or
the NWTF, please contact Clayton Lenk, NWTF District Biologist, who can be
contacted at clenk@nwtf.net or 218-821-0079.

*Please note that if a conservation
project is on private lands, an
organization that has an established
private lands program needs to submit
the application.
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Ducks Unlimited

The Working Grasslands Partnership is
a collaboration of several conservation
groups and the NRCS to provide
incentives for planting marginal
cropland back to grass intended for
forage production and wildlife habitat.
Project partners are accepting
applications now and interested
ranchers and farmers can learn
more here. Watch this video to learn about the

Partnership:
https://youtu.be/K6JrjO25ghg.

2nd Century Habitat Fund

The Defender for Habitat raffle is gaining traction, and Second Century Habitat Fund
is excited to share several key developments with our partners. Launched in
collaboration with Can-Am and South Dakota Game, Fish and Parks (GFP), this
campaign is helping raise vital funds to support habitat conservation efforts across
South Dakota.

The centerpiece of the campaign is the grand prize: a 2025 Can-Am Defender Max
Limited, fully equipped for serious outdoor use and customized in Desert Tan and
Stealth Black. Ticket sales directly support the restoration of upland habitat for
pheasants, pollinators, and other native wildlife.

We’re pleased to announce that Governor Larry Rhoden participated in a photo
shoot with the Can-Am Defender on Friday, May 9, helping generate visibility and
momentum for the campaign. This endorsement from South Dakota’s leadership
underscores the importance of investing in conservation and sustaining our outdoor
traditions.

To date, our multi-channel outreach campaign—spanning social media, email
marketing, and in-person promotion—has driven strong early interest. With your
continued support, we aim to reach even more outdoor enthusiasts and conservation
advocates in the coming weeks.

Please share the raffle link and encourage
your networks to participate:

 https://raffle.sdhabitatfund.com/habitat-
defender

Together, we’re not just raffling a machine—
we’re driving real impact for South Dakota’s
landscape and legacy.

Rangeland & Soil Days

The 2025 Rangeland & Soil days will take
place near Spearfish June 10th-11th.  More
information is available
at www.sdrangelands.com/south-dakota-
rangeland-days.html

Lesser Prairie Chicken Landowner Alliance

For too long ranchers have given Americans everything while in return, have asked
for, nor received hardly anything. Recent economic evaluations of the returns on
ranching demonstrates that comparatively, ranching earns less than any other land
use per acre per year (see Figure 1 in “Saving Ranching”). In a society that is fueled
by the community services that are provided by working rangeland landscapes like
clean air and clean water, healthy soils and healthy vegetation, carbon sequestration,
and wildlife habitat, it is time for a new revenue stream for ranchers who are doing
“what’s right”. That’s where paying fair market value comes in. Now, we at the North
American Grouse Partnership have been asked many times, “How much is fair
market value worth?” to which the answer is simple: it is up to the landowner to
decide. We have often heard from the people that we represent, the ranchers of SE
Colorado, SW Kansas, Western Oklahoma, Eastern New Mexico, and in the Texas
Panhandle that “We don’t want subsidies, we don’t want cost-share, we don’t want
handouts.” And we agree, which is why the landowner should decide the payment
they receive for the outcomes they produce and facilitate.

Much like the early reverse auction contracts provided
by the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP), a
reverse auction for ecosystem services simply
stipulates how much a landowner wants to get paid
for the ecosystem, or community, services that their
rangelands provide. Most simply put: the landowner
decides how much they want to get paid in return for
meeting certain standards and requirements that
facilitates things like carbon sequestration, water
infiltration, and wildlife habitat (see Figure 2).

If we are missing something, we are happy to hear your side of the story. Please
email Taylor Linder, LPCLA Coordinator, at Taylor@grousepartners.org for more
information or visit our website at grousepartners.org/lpcla.

Bird Conservancy of the Rockies

For more than 30 years the Primary
Source has been a newsletter
published by Bird Conservancy of the
Rockies. The title (Primary Source)
refers to a bird’s primary feathers
which powers its flight. It has
undergone several iterations since its
inception. Each new iteration was
spurred by advances in technology,
new demands from our audience and
challenges and opportunities facing
birds. We have always responded,
delivering our most exciting
accomplishments and discoveries and
keeping our supporters informed of
ways you can join us in our mission of
conserving birds and their habitats.
Together, we work to improve native
bird populations, the land, and the
lives of people.

Now we have shifted gears once again and our first magazine is out! You can view a
digital version of the new Primary Source at the link below!
birdconservancy.org/primary-source

*If you are a Friend (donated $500 or more in a year) you will receive a printed
version in the mail!

SD Game, Fish and Parks- Prescribed Fire on Public Lands

South Dakota Game, Fish and Parks habitat staff have been conducting prescribed
fire this spring on Game Production Areas and in some State Parks across South
Dakota.  So far approximately 2,335 acres have been burned on 38 number of units.
 Dry and windy days haven’t been the most favorable, but staff utilized, as best as
they could, the days suitable for fire.  Prescribed fire is one of the best management
tools our habitat managers have to improve grassland habitat our public lands.
 Efforts will continue to utilize this management tool when and where possible to
keep our grasslands healthy.  South Dakota Wildlife Fire assisted on several of the
burns.  

SDSU Extension- Women on the Range 2025

Save the dates and plan to join us for these engaging events! Full agendas and
registration details will be available soon at the SDSU Extension website.

June 12 – Women on the Range Pasture Chat; White River, SD
Join us from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m. Central for an informal, in-the-field event designed for
women in ranching. We’ll walk the pasture, identify plants, and discuss grazing
challenges—no slides or presentations, just real conversation and learning. Open to
all experience levels.
Contact: Kaylee Wheeler (kaylee.wheeler@sdstate.edu)

June 20 – Roots & Ranching Road
Show: Stop 1; Iona, SD
Hosted by Bart and Sarah Svoboda of
Sweetheart Ranch near Winner, this
event will highlight adaptive grazing,
cover crops, and learning more about
soil and the “herd beneath our feet.”
Couples are welcome!
Contact: Krista Ehlert
(krista.ehlert@sdstate.edu) or Kaylee
Wheeler

July 22–24 – Women on the Range Grazing Workshop; Faith, SD
Held at Wedge Tent Ranch with Principled Land Managers, this multi-day workshop
covers grazing management, rangeland ecology, and animal nutrition. It also offers
space to talk about balancing ranching with home and family life, all in a supportive,
hands-on environment.
Contact: Krista Ehlert or Shannon Carmichael (rancherswife2@gmail.com)

August 1 – Roots & Ranching Road Show: Stop 2; near Leola, SD
Brooke and Casey Higgins of Higgins Cattle Company will host this event, focusing
on rangeland health and holistic ranching rooted in stewardship, family, and
conservation. Couples are welcome!
Contact: Krista Ehlert or Kaylee Wheeler

Natural Resources Conservation Service Celebrates 90 Years! 

The Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) celebrated its 90th birthday on
April 27, 2025! In the 1930s, the United States was dealing with a disaster – a man-
made disaster known as the Dust Bowl.  Hugh Hammon Bennett, a soil surveyor for
the then USDA Bureau of Soils – saw the threat of soil erosion and called it a
‘national menace’.  Leading the temporary Soil Erosion Service from 1933 to 1935,
Bennett saw the need for a nation-wide effort to reduce soil erosion.  He testified
before Congress, seeking a permanent solution.  Luckily, during his testimony – a
dust storm from the Midwest swept into Washington DC and drove home his point
that action needed to be taken.  Congress quickly passed legislation after his
testimony, and the Soil Conservation Act was signed into law by Franklin D
Roosevelt on April 27, 1935.

The Soil Conservation Act created a new agency within the Department of
Agriculture – the Soil Conservation Service (SCS) – where Bennett was named the
first Chief (and stayed through 1951!).  Many changes have happened throughout the
history of the agency.  One notable change – the SCS was renamed NRCS in 1994
by Congress to reflect the broadened scope of the work done by the agency! 

The mission of the agency has not
changed throughout the years though
– the agency remains committed to
providing technical assistance to
farmers, ranchers, and forest owners
to help them conserve their natural
resources for future generations.

To learn more about the history of the
NRCS, check out the Story Map at
https://bit.ly/90yearsNRCS or
https://bit.ly/NRCS_90 for a shortened
news article with other links.

North Dakota Grassland Coalition

The North Dakota Grazing Lands
Coalition had a busy start to 2025,
with a well-attended Grassroots
Grazing Summit (pictured) in January
and Grazing Logic events in the
communities of Golden Valley, Elgin
and Maddock. Presentations from the
Grassroots Grazing Summit are
available for viewing on our YouTube
channel
(@ndgrazinglandscoalition6907).

We have several engaging programs scheduled for the rest of the year. The Leopold
Conservation Award Summer Tour featuring Heaton Ranches is June 20 in Menoken.
We’ll host Grazing Logic in Antler on August 5 and then our second annual Grazing
School in Powers Lake September 17-19. More information is available at
ndglc.com/events. We welcome our South Dakota friends to attend any of these
events.

National Wildlife Federation- New national poll and map affirm farmers and
ranchers believe they benefit from USDA conservation programs and support
increased funding

An overwhelming majority of farmers and ranchers value voluntary conservation
programs and want to see Congress increase their funding, according to data from a
nationwide producer survey. Results from a National Wildlife Federation survey of
506 farmers, conducted by Trust In Food in December 2024, shows that as many
as three out of four producers support an increase in long-term funding for U.S.
Department of Agriculture’s voluntary conservation programs.

Further, the poll shows strong farmer support (78%) for grassland conservation, and
desire for a new program to restore grasslands on marginal or degraded lands.
Support jumps to 82% among livestock producers. There is little opposition to
increased funding: only 8% of row crop farmers producers did not support additional
funding, and no specialty crop producers. Support was particularly strong in South
Dakota.

Two-thirds of producers (67%) also support increasing the acres available in the
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP). Thanks in part to the popularity of the
Grasslands Conservation Reserve Program, CRP has almost reached its cap of 27
million acres for the first time in about a decade.
V80% of farmers and ranchers believe conservation easements should be an option
for them to limit development, ensure farmland or rangeland remains working land,
and provide income to the landowner. Only 3% disagreed with this sentiment.
These results complement a new map that shows how much USDA working lands
conservation have invested through the voluntary Environmental Quality Incentives
Program and Conservation Stewardship Program. From 2014 through 2024, South
Dakotan producers have received almost $765 million from these programs alone.
This investment improved almost 15 million acres of working land. This assistance
has helped more farmers and ranchers implement rotational grazing, establish
conservation cover, and create habitat for wildlife species on working lands, and
more. 
You can read the polling results and demographics here.

Garden Discovery Festival

Mike Filholm- Brookings PF chapter
member (left) and Carter Sergeant- SD
PF's Monarch and Native CWB-
Grassland Initative member (right)
spreading the word about how great
native shrubs are for pollinators and
pheasants at the Garden Discovery
Festival in Brookings in May.

SDGI Education workgroup members
Bobbie Chambers-Wilson (Ecdysis
Foundation) and Lucas Zilverberg (SD
GFP) also shared about the
importance of native plants and
pollinators.  There were about 250
visitors of all ages that came through
the Garden Discovery Day event.   

First Annual Bear Butte Bird Bash a Soaring Success!

The first Bird Bash at Bear Butte State Park was held on Friday, May 17th, drawing a
crowd of approximately 60 participants who gathered to celebrate South Dakota's
migratory birds.

Throughout the event, a variety of activities were available for all ages and levels of
bird identification experience. A scavenger hunt encouraged exploration of the park's
natural beauty, while the bird banding and mist-netting demonstration offered a
fascinating, up-close look at ornithological research. Younger participants even had
the chance to get creative with a bird-banding-inspired craft.

Lakeside, bird spotting, and identification activities allowed novice and seasoned
birders to hone their skills.

Adding to the day's allure were the live raptor ambassadors courtesy of the Black
Hills Raptor Center. These majestic birds provided an up-close and personal
educational experience, fostering a deeper appreciation for native avian predators.

A huge thank you to everyone who joined us and to our volunteers who helped make
the first Bird Bash at Bear Butte a success. We look forward to many more bird-filled
adventures in the future!

Planning Team included: Maggie Figura (Audubon),  Janice Bovankovich (ABC),
Kirsten Linnemeier (ABC), Krista Erdman (NGPJV), Kristin May (BCR) and Maggie
Engler (Black Hills Raptor Center)

Event Volunteers Included:

Cody Grewing (AGP), Rae Yorek (TNC), Maddie Gay (SDTWS/USFWS), Emily Rohrer
(NRCS), Michelle Truth (BHRC), Seth Haigh (BHRC), Joel Milos (BHRC), Melissa Riley
(NRCS)

News from South Dakota
Grasslands Initiative

Mailing list update

Help us ensure you’re receiving emails that apply to your interests with the
Grasslands Initiative. Please fill out this form to help us update our list so your
email receives communications related to the topics you want to hear more
about. Many of you may have filled out this form when you initially signed up for our
email list; however, the questions have been adjusted, so we ask that you fill it out
again.

Quarterly Partner Meeting

The April Quarterly partner recording is available on YouTube
at: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dvzVO4PXXrU 

The April call included updates on several initiatives and projects: the SD Grassland
Coalition’s grazing schools; volunteer efforts to recruit natural resource professionals
at career fairs; Ducks Unlimited’s outreach on saline soils; woody encroachment
resources developed by the Playa Lakes Joint Venture; the Grassland Management
School; DANR’s Riparian Buffer Initiative; an SDSU research project on the effect of
fire on mammal populations; updates from the Monarch Joint Venture; and the No
Drought on Your Ranch series led by Lealand Schoon. The producer highlight for the
month was Chris Bohlander of the Bohlander Family Ranch.

The July 7th quarterly partner meeting will be held virtually, at 1:00 central/ noon
mountain, with the link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84921329713. Please set aside
two hours for our call.

This meeting is open to anyone, and we also invite attendees to give an update.
Updates can be anywhere from 2 to 10 minutes and may include information about a
project, an idea, something you’ve tried on the ground, or funding opportunities for
producers. Please email laura.grass@sdconservation.net to get on the agenda.

Partners on the Prairie Podcast

We invite you to subscribe to our
podcast, Partners on the Prairie,
available on Apple, Amazon, and
Spotify Podcasts, as well as on our
website under the Resources tab.
Each podcast is 15–25 minutes in
length and is designed to be a bite-
sized introduction to the various
partners helping with South Dakota’s
grasslands.

Is your entity missing from the podcast
list?  Sign up here to record one:
forms.gle/ofZaa4UPUWKAXEkBA

New podcasts published this spring include:
Ep 23) Pheasants Forever, South Dakota- Pheasants Forever is a nationwide
organization with a mission to conserve pheasants, quail, and other wildlife through
habitat improvements, public access, education, and conservation advocacy. On this
episode, we hear from Pheasants Forever’s South Dakota State Coordinator Matt
Gottlob and Senior Farm Bill Wildlife Biologist Tom Zinter, who talk about the work of
Pheasants Forever in South Dakota.

Ep 24) Dakota Territory Buffalo Association- 
The Dakota Territory Buffalo Association was founded to help facilitate the
relationship between bison producers and their markets. They value promoting bison
meat and furnishing a positive forum for creativity and camaraderie among a diverse
membership. Producers Alex Sleep and Lindsey Hester share how the Dakota
Territory Buffalo Association supports producers and the industry.

Ep 25) available soon American Bird Conservancy- The American Bird
Conservancy is focused on conserving wild birds and their habitats and utilizes
strategic partnerships to do that. On this episode, we are joined by Kevin
Willison and Steve Riley, two individuals whose work includes supporting grassland
birds and the grasslands.

South Dakota Grasslands Initiative Workgroup Updates

The South Dakota Grasslands Initiative workgroups are made up of partners who are
enthusiastic about a topic identified as an area for the Initiative to focus on.  Below
are updates from the workgroups, including actions you can take to support their
work.  If you’d like to be involved in a workgroup (time commitment of 2-5 hours/mo),
please email laura.grass@sdconservation.net.  

Grassland Education Workgroup
Grassland Education totes are currently available at four locations across the state
and are already being checked out for classroom visits, 4-H activities, and
community events. Workgroup members have also used them at events such as the
Washington Pavilion Ag Day and the Garden Discovery Festival. Participants on the
Grassland Coalition’s Birds on the Range tour will have an opportunity to see a
demonstration of the activities included in the totes, which volunteers can use to
teach about grassland ecosystems.

Thanks to grant funding from the Gilchrist Foundation and the South Dakota Ag
Foundation, the totes will be available at six additional locations starting in June. This
summer, they will be accessible in Lemmon, Mobridge, Aberdeen, Custer/Hot
Springs, Winner/Chamberlain, and Yankton—joining the existing sites in Rapid City,
Sioux Falls, Ft. Pierre, and Watertown.

This workgroup is meeting virtually on July 1st. Please reach out if you’d like to be a
part of educating the public on the importance of grassland conservation and
working grasslands.  

Grassland Outreach Workgroup
This summer, there will be bike races drawing in riders and their supporters to the Ft.
Pierre, Buffalo Gap, and Grand River National Grasslands. The workgroup is
supporting the Grassland Triple Crown by providing materials to riders and
attendees.

The workgroup is also working on highlighting grasslands during America’s 250th
celebration in South Dakota.

Grassland Conservation Strategy Workgroup
Conversations and actions in this group have focused on how programs can better
support working lands—for example, by improving Risk Management Agency (RMA)
opportunities for livestock producers. There has also been discussion around
strengthening the Sodsaver provision. Senators Thune and Klobuchar recently
reintroduced the American Prairie Conservation Act, which would expand Sodsaver
to all fifty states. The Sodsaver provision discourages the conversion of native
grasslands to cropland by temporarily reducing taxpayer-funded crop insurance
subsidies following such a conversion.  However, economic studies have shown that
Sodsaver in its current form is often not enough to compete with crop prices.  There
are opportunities to make it more impactful as it is brought forward to impact more
than just the current six states that it covers now.  

Connecting Grassland Producers & Programs Workgroup
Recognizing that the best brainstorming happens in person, this workgroup invites
all interested individuals to gather with them in Highmore on July 10th from 12:30-
2:30 to go over ideas on how to best help producers become aware of conservation
programs that are available to them.  This meeting will take place following the
Evaluating Range Health & Grazing Objectives Mid-Grazing Season tour in Ree
Heights.  Landowners, program providers, and those interested in the topic are
welcome to join us at Willow Creek for lunch and conversation.

SD Woody Encroachment Happenings

Our next SD Woody Encroachment Happenings call will take place on Tuesday, June
17th at 9:30 a.m. central via Zoom.  These calls are open to anyone interested in
hearing about and/or sharing activities happening around the state related to woody
encroachment.To be added to the ‘SD Woody Encroachment Happenings’ Google
group, email Laura.grass@sdconservation.net

Upcoming Grassland Events

 May Calves & Managed Pastures May 28. Highmore 
Birds. At Home on the Range Tour.  May 30-31. Chamberlain. 
Young Adult Ranching for Profit School.  June 2-5.  Faith
Rangeland & Soil Days. June 10-11. Spearfish. 
Grassland Restoration: Different Places and Stages. June 11
Miller.
Good, Bad, and Similar Looking Plant Tour.  June 11.
Garretson. 
Women on the Range (WOTR) Pasture Chat. June 12. White
River. 
Foxley Farm Field Tour. June 17. Winner
Wall Grazing School. June 17-19. Wall
Women on the Range (WOTR) Road Show. June 20. Winner,
SD
North American Monarch Summit. June 24-26. Minneapolis,
Minnesota
America’s Grassland Conference. June 24-26. Kearny,
Nebraska
Evaluating Range Health & Grazing Objectives Mid-grazing
Season. July 10. Ree Heights.
Grassland Gravel Bike Race.  July 12. Ft. Pierre
SD Stockgrowers Convention. July 14-16. Rapid City. 
Women on the Range (WOTR) Grazing Workshop. July 22-24.
Faith.
Summit Grazing School. July 22-24. Summit
Women on the Range (WOTR) Roots & Ranching Road Show.
 August 1. Leola.
Saline Bus Tour. Aug 13. Miller.  
Thunderhawk Wide Open Bike Race.  Aug 16. Lemmon.
2025 Grazing Expo.  September 4-7. Billings. 
Chamberlain Grazing School.  Sept 9-11. Chamberlain
South Dakota Sheep Growers Association
Convention. September 26-27. Watertown. 
Wheelin’ to Wall Bike Race. September 27-28. Wall
SD Private Lands Biologist Forum.  Oct 1-2. Oacoma
South Dakota Grassland Coalition Annual Meeting. December
4-5. Rapid City. 
South Dakota Soil Health Coalition Annual Conferemce. Jan 13-
14.  Aberdeen. 
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